Greater Nottingham Cycle Development Group 

Notes 10th December 2009

1. In Attendance

Steve Brewer, City Council; Chris Carter, City Council; John Cutler, CTC; Nicola Jones, Sustrans; Adrian Juffs, RideWise: Hugh McClintock, Pedals; Keith Morgan, City Council; Andy Rowe, Sustrans, Gary Smerdon-White, GNTP 

2. Apologies

Received from: Paul Hillier, Notts County Council;  Leona Scurr, Notts Police; Arthur Williams, Pedals

3. GN Strategic Cycle Network

3.1. River Leen route which would ideally replace NCN6 and provide a good route from the Trent to Bulwell is in City Plans and a bid has been prepared – Keith 
3.2. Route from J26 of M1/Watnall over to Bennerely Viaduct – Nicola is to investigate a way of linking this part of the Really Big Track
3.3. Keith is preparing a bid to join up the gaps on the  A6002 between Ilkeston Rd and A610 but ideally a joint city/county scheme needs consideration. 

3.4. Potential riverside developments to east of Trent Bridge and out to Newark either side of the Trent (north side through Left Bank Flood Defences, southside through Grantham Canal etc) look attractive but possibly very long term to the south of the Trent

3.5. The strategic network needs to take account of

· 3 Cities Network, - joining up of NCN 16 through GN.
· networks to the east and west of the City and in the County around Gedling and Rushcliffe 
· Daleside Rd and Clifton Commuter corridors 
· NCN 6 re-aligned from Long Eaton to the Trent/BigTrack then a parallel route with Queens Road for commuters

· Bus or Tram /Cycle interchanges

3.6. Funding will be a major concern. Following pots were suggested:

· A453 – HA

· World Cup Bid

· British Waterways

· EA – Flood Defences

· Growth Points

· Green Infrastructure

· LTP

· EDA

· PCTs

· On Trent

· Trent River Park

3.7. Steve confirmed

· he was completing work through Strelley, Ilkeston Rd, Beechdale and Bilborough including ASL's

· Wollaton Rd /Jubilee campus improvements were planned for June

· Cycle parking had been put in place at Beechdale shops

N.B. Since the meeting Cycle racks have been installed at Canning Circus 

Actions

· Keith and Paul to complete next draft of the Strategic Plan layering the maps to show for example

· Existing network

· In construction

· Planned and funded (with rough timescales)

· Planned unfunded

· Aspirational 

· Further Workshops and CDG discussions to

· See how City and County investment programmes can deliver it and how funding partners might help

· Develop ideas about strategic signage along key radials and orbitals 

· develop ideas further around NCN numbering

4. UCycle Nottingham Infrastructure

Andy outlined objectives, plans and progress. Keith outlined the proposed infrastructure changes planned to support  the project including Lenton Lane, Triumph Road, Bobbersmill and NCN6/Jubliee campus links. Infrastructure to support NTU would be part of the next year's plan. Andy asked that any feedback re the project be channelled through him or Joanna Ward.

5. Cycle Trip Statistics

Chris took CDG through the Leicester trip increases. It was hard to see where the growth had come from, they had a counting cordon with additional corridors being counted in more recent years. Subjective views of why there are increases were high levels of schools activity and general promotion.

Looking at the Nottingham counts which showed little movement upwards over time there seemed to be no logical reasons why the subjective view that more commuters are cycling wasn’t reflected in the stats. The Embankment Suspension Bridge Closure seemed not to reduce cycling levels but as would be expected transferred cyclists to the Toll and Trent Bridges.

Chris was concerned about the counts and would talk to the Sustrans team to see if they could see any problems and had any recommendations 
6. National Lobbying

After some discussion it was agreed that our policy should be to
· Continue to maintain good relations with Sustrans, Cycle England and DfT

· Work with EMT to develop good relations and place higher value of cycling. Ideas were

· Invite Tim Shoveller to Cycling Awards – get him to propose EMT goes in for cycling awards – Gary/Chris
· Support policies for 20mph zones around schools

· Link into Carbon Reduction and Health agenda

7. Improving Cycle Parking at Shops and Shopping Centres

Areas identified for improvements were

· New Lenton

· Along the Cycle Corridors

It was suggested John Lee might have some proposals - Keith
8. Relations between bus drivers and cyclists 

Trent barton and NCT has briefed drivers re ASLs.

9. Proposed Nottingham Cycling Workplace Challenge

It was confirmed that all members of CDG were interested in investigating this further

10. h Update on Matters Arising from last meeting

10.1. Maps - City’s digitisation would be early on Cycle England’s schedule

10.2. Progress on Embankment Suspension Bridge repairs was disappointing with completion likely Jan/Feb 2010
10.3. The Trent Bridge Link Signage to be reviewed – (Keith)

10.4. County are considering possibilities south of the Trent in Rushcliffe (Paul)

10.5. BigTrack/On Trent – City in discussions with OT Project Manager particularly regarding shared cycle and pedestrian paths and cross river access.

10.6. Sustainable Travel City - the bid has reached the shortlisting stage with it is believed 3 other Cities 

10.7. Nottingham Station secure bike project and Station redevelopment – consultations with Cyclists on proposals to continue at Pedals meeting and bid to DfT likely – Keith 

10.8. A52 Sherwin Island to QMC Island – HA reconsidering the plans from Priory to QMC, QMC junction plan has cycle provision on each arm.

10.9. Consideration to be given on how to move forward on BigTrack signage  –  Chris C. Steve to see if banners might be used to promote it 

10.10. Sports Notts considerations – Gary agreed to contact Helen Gorman and Brian Steele 

10.11. Riding on Pavements  Steve B suggested that the City Council be informed of spots where this is prevalent in order to see if improvements could be made to increase the cyclists’ safety. London Road outside of emda was suggested (Leona & Steve B)

10.12. Motorists ignoring Double Yellow Lines on advisory cycle lanes. The road outside Games Workshop was brought to Chris’s attention

10.13. Route finding buddies - RideWise will provide support (Gary), 

10.14. Boroughs - It was proposed they be involved as part of a consideration of Growth Points and Sustainable Urban Extensions once they are more clearly defined - Chris C to discuss with Kevin

10.15. Safe Cycling/Respect Campaign – CDG Paper to be used to discuss with potential national partners and eventually other cities. Chris C agreed to mention this to GOEM.

10.16. ASLs have been completed on the Hucknall Road Commuter Corridor 
11. Agenda and date of next meeting

Next meeting 15th February 2pm at City Council Exchange Buildings North. Possible item for agenda - Sustainable Urban Extensions

12. AOB 

12.1. Consideration would be given to improvement of on street signage on main cross city cycle routes. Care would be needed to avoid clutter whilst providing important signage - Chris
12.2. Steve made Gary aware of the opportunity to promote RideWise and Big Track on 3-D maps

12.3. Clifton Corridor planned for 2010/11

12.4. Chris confirmed the City would be joining the Cycle to Work Guarantee scheme and would encourage all large organisations in the City to follow suit.
